A;?COM AECOM 212.798.8582  tel
20 Exchange Place, 13" Floor . 789.8501 fax
New York, New York 10005 f I l [

RECEIVED
QGeorgia EPD
January 22, 2012 JAN 2 8 2013
Mr. David Brownlee Response and Remediation Program
Acting Unit Director
Hazardous Site Response Program
Environmental Protection Division
2 Martin Luther King Jr. Drive, Suite 1462
Atlanta, GA 30334
Subject: Second Semiannual Progress Report of the Voluntary Remediation Program

Atlanta Gas Light Company

Former Manufactured Gas Plant Site
Rome, Georgia

HS1 #10109

AECOM Project #60159358

Dear Mr. Brownlee,

As part of the Conditional Approval of the Application for the Voluntary Remediation Program (VRP) for the Rome
manufactured gas plant (MGP) site (the Site) provided by the Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD)in a
letter dated January 19, 2012, AECOM, on behalf of Atianta Gas Light Company (AGLC), has prepared this
correspondence to document the Site activities that have occurred since the last Semiannual Progress Report
submittal. This is the second semiannual progress report that is required as part of the VRP program for the Site.

In addition, a summary of the results of a river survey monitoring event conducted will be submitted under separate
cover. This event indicated that no scouring had occurred. A schedule for the frequency and duration of the long-
term river monitoring program will be included in this submittal.

Finally, AGLC is in receipt of a letter from the EPD dated January 11, 2013 that provided comments on the
response to comments that AGLC submitted as part of the First Semiannual Progress Report on the VRP
Application in regards to the proposed revisions to the VRP Application and the monitoring plan. AGLC is currently
reviewing these comments and will prepare a response or request a meeting to discuss these comments or
resolutions to these comments. Please contact Greg Corbett at (404) 584-3719 or me at (212) 798-8582 or e-mail
me at christie.battenhouse@aecom.com with any immediate questions or comments on this submittal.

Sincerely,

Christie J. Battenhouse, P.G.
Senior Project Manager

cc: Greg Corbett, P.E., AGL Resources
John Jolly, AECOM — Atianta
AECOM - Atlanta office, Library and File copy



